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Recommendation: 
The Council recommends that NASA seek restoration offunds in its FYI4 budget proposal to 
repair the damage done to the Nation's robotic planetary exploration program within the context, 
but not at the expense of a balanced science program that has already absorbed numerous 
funding reductions in recent years. The Council concurs with the Science Mission Directorate's 
(SMD's) initiative to reformulate the Mars Exploration Program for missions in 2018-2020 in 
partnership with human space flight, technology development, and potential international 
partners, pending any Congressional direction and under the condition that the plan must be 
consistent with Decadal Survey recommendations. 

Major Reasons for the Recommendation: 
The FYI3 budget proposal contains a precipitous drop in funding for the Planetary Science 
Division and sets the program on a decline in the out years reducing the flight rate for Discovery 
and New Frontiers missions, terminating operating missions before their prime, and removing 
funding for the 2016 and 2018 Mars missions planned in collaboration with the European Space 
Agency (ESA). The funds remaining do not allow for a Mars mission in 2016 but may be 
sufficient for a medium-class mission in 2018 or 2020. 

Consequences of No Action on the Recommendation: 
The current funding profile for the Nation's robotic planetary exploration program will 
sacrifice critical capabilities and our leadership to other space-faring nations as they pursue 
capabilities and goals abandoned by the United States. 

NASA Response: 
The FY2013 budget request reflects difficult budget decisions in this difficult budget 
environment. Given these constraints, SMD and the Planetary Science program have studies 
currently underway on how best to move forward. Since the NAC made this recommendation, 
both the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations have crafted FY 2013 appropriations 
bills that make program and funding recommendations for Planetary Science. NASA will use 
the outcome of the aforementioned studies and the outcome of the FY2013 appropriations 
process to inform its future planning, including formulation of the FY2014 budget request. 
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